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The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Monday, October 30, 2023, by video conference. The meeting began at 6:00 p.m. 

Present: Hedy Baker-Graf, Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, Innocent Karuhanga, John Joseph Mastandrea, Joel Aguirre.

Staff:  Kim Uyede-Kai, Celio de Andrade

Welcome, Land Acknowledgement, Opening Reflection, and Prayer
Amy Lee welcomed everyone. John Joseph gave an acknowledgement of the land, and an opening reflection.  

The Commission acknowledges a commitment to being a safe place for all people to gather and participate in our Region.

Agenda 
The agenda was approved by consensus as circulated. 

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing community and community of faith news.  

Minutes
The minutes of the Commission meeting held September 25, 2023 were approved by consensus, as circulated.

Staff Updates – Kim Uyede-Kai
Kim reported:
· Eun-Joo Park has started her role and her job includes focusing on communities of faith support and pastoral relations south of Hwy. 407 and east of Yonge Street.
· The two regional council staff retreat focused on deepening spirituality and strengthening the team.

Disability equity gathering budget under IDC budget for “Education”
Kim met with a volunteer to begin a disability justice program, focusing on disability education and church issues in the first session, and explore health, housing, and employment issues in the second session. The commission had approved up to $3000.00 from its commission budget to be used in this program. The program aims to advance equity issues and diversify disability leadership in the United Church, with disability issues considering those on the autism spectrum. The team agreed to start the program as a teachable moment, acknowledging that it could not cover every aspect of the topic.


Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement”
Amy, Kim and John Joseph discussed the scheduling of a future meeting, agreeing to hold it on November 16th at 1:30 PM. The group also discussed the changing demographics of Korean students coming to the United Church of Canada, noting a significant increase from the Presbyterian Church in Korea (PCK). 

Nominations
The group emphasized the need to diversify their membership, with a focus on finding more ethnic representatives, and discussed outreach to potential candidates such as Ratna or Charles Arasaratnam, and Maria Mindszenthy. The importance of supporting ethnic churches was also highlighted. The group agreed to continue seeking new members and to publicize the commission’s needs.

Also discussed was the need for a promotional piece to clarify their goals, and the possibility of future collaborations with other commissions. the group discussed presenting at the annual meeting, with the agenda yet to be determined by the President.

New Business

Joint Commission Meeting
Kim reported that the communities of faith commission and the pastoral relations commission recently met in person. She also reported that they are wondering about meeting with other commissions. The IDC commission could invite a joint meeting, possibly starting with the Social and Ecological Justice Commission. Amy suggested a meeting  possibly in Newmarket in the Spring. The group discussed presenting at the annual meeting, with the agenda yet to be determined by the President on the theme of “home”.

John proposed that new Canadians could help address the theme of the housing crisis by promoting communal living and cultural exchange. 

Gathering of Ethnic-Linguistic Ministry Personnel and Communities of Faith
Amy, Kim, and John agreed to support Isaac Kamta in organizing a gathering to bring together 4 missions and 9 racialized communities of faith. The event would also include deeper cultural conversations.

Principles-Based Justice 
Kim reported that she sent a copy to the group of the principles-based justice document from the General Council that shows where the United Church is moving in its positioning. Amy expressed her intention to look into this document further, with the help of John Joseph and Néstor. Kim also shared it with the Social Ecological Justice Commission for feedback.

Festival of Faith 2025
John shared his appointment to the Festival of Faith for 2025, emphasizing the importance of celebrating the denomination's ethnic diversity as part of the centenniel celebrations.

Admissions Board
Hedy provided an update on her experiences at the Annual General Meeting, highlighting the issues discussed, including justice matters and budget concerns. She also mentioned the creation of a video by the Admissions Board, which had been sent to thousands of congregations or communities of faith. She asked Cameron Watts, the Chair of the committee, to consider making the video available for others to view.

Next meeting
Monday, December 4, 2023, 6:30-8:00 p.m. in person for dinner at Amy’s home. 
Innocent Karuhanga will so a land acknowledgement and opening reflection for the meeting.  

Closing
Amy Lee offered a closing prayer and the meeting closed at 7:11 p.m. 
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